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Mr. President, 
The Delegation of the Holy See welcomes the distinguished Delegation of Mexico at the third cycle of the Universal Periodic Review.

The Holy See acknowledges the continued efforts of Mexico to build a society that, bearing in mind its global responsibility, is more peaceful, inclusive, prosperous and striving to offer a higher quality education to its children.

In particular, the Holy See welcomes the pursuit of reforms in the social security sector, which seek a better protection of the poor and the most disadvantaged people, ensuring proper housing, access to health care and quality education.

My Delegation would like to present the following recommendations:

· To protect effectively and guarantee the safety and fundamental human rights of migrants, especially women and children, including those that are in transit in the national territory, ensuring their access to justice, education, health and civil registry, incorporating the principle of the best interest of the child and the family unit;

· To strengthen the protection of the rights of indigenous people to education, to access to healthcare and to seek their free, prior and informed consent regarding the usage of their land;

· To ensure the restitution and reparation due to victims of violence;

· To respect and defend life from conception to natural death, based on amendments of state constitutions, promoting a similar protection at federal and local levels.

Thank you, Mr. President.
